
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 
 

And so the wind continues to blow!  I was told by a Stage 4 child today, ñMrs Faure, I saw you go into your office this 

morning and your hair was crazy!ò Enough said.  We are in the middle of assessments, reports and concert practices.  The 

teachers are thoroughly enjoying rounding off the year whilst having fun with your little ones.  It is rewarding to see how the 

children have grown and matured and how ready they are for the next stage of their academic journey.  The Stage 5 

children enjoyed their Grade 1 orientation party last week where they met their new teacher and classmates.  I know that 

Mrs Woolley and the Grade 1 teachers are very excited about welcoming these new little ones to the Preparatory School. 

So many adventures await them.  

 

 

Many thanks for those items already sent in this week.  We so appreciate your generosity and kindness. A reminder that 

Stage 3ôs are invited to bring in bagged items such as sugar, tea and pasta.  Stage 4ôs tinned items and Stage 5ôs luxuries 

such as cooldrink, biscuits and sweets.  This is just a guideline ï all items will be greatly appreciated. 

 

 

The annual festive market will be held on Friday, 25 November in the Early Learning School.  All parents are invited to join 

us for a morning of shopping from 10.30 am. Your children may join you at 11.30am which gives you an hour to buy on 

your own.  Delicious foods and coffees as well as homeware, clothing, fitness wear and childrenôs toys are just some of the 

fabulous items that will be available for you to purchase. There will be pony rides and games for the younger children too 

as well as child friendly items to buy.  We look forward to seeing you there. 
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Earlier on in the year, the Stage 4 children learned about the great artists of our time.  Beth Karstelôs Stage 4E children, 

under the guidance of Lara Thomson, mum of Riley, produced this phenomenal piece of artwork, óLilies on the 

pondô.  The children were introduced to oil painting as part of the topic and were instructed to re-create one of Monetôs 

beautiful pictures. 

They were instructed in groups of 3 and 4, using an array of oils on their own pallets and using only their fingers as tools to 

follow a picture of Monetôs original painting shown on a projection. 

It was on silent auction at the Red Gallery in Steenberg this past week. At the exhibition on Wednesday evening, the 

painting went for a very generous amount of R7500.  The Scherzinger family were delighted to take it home with them. As 

part of our óWe shall give backô philosophy the proceeds will go towards Red Hill School, an underprivileged school in Red 

Hill.  I am sure that they will be delighted with the resources that they will be able to purchase with this money.  

 

 

 

 

 

In Stage 3 the little ones are studying the sea, focusing on those interesting creatures found in the sea.  A whole collage of 

jellyfish fills Mandy Morrisô walls ï showing much colour and detail. Magical mermaids and mermen and stories about them 

enticed the imaginations of these children ï with many of the little girls yearning to be a mermaid. The gaining 

independence in the Stage 3 children is truly exciting to witness.  They are able to pack away and order their belongings far 

better now and are certainly ready for Stage 4.  The children will meet their new teacher on break up day and a class list 

will be put in your childôs report folder, in order that you plan holiday playdates should you wish to.
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The Stage 4 children have completed their theme of the Solar system and have moved on to underneath the sea.  Adam in 

Justine Casserleyôs class was very proud to show me the pictures of the huge fish he caught when fishing with dad. They 

have really enjoyed the obstacle courses and climbing equipment of late and it is lovely to watch the more compatible play 

emerge as they require one another to push and pull each other in the wagons and go carts. These young ladies and 

gentlemen are looking forward to wearing uniforms next year ï which indicates that they are now very grown up.
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The Stage 5ôs are learning about South Africa, which ties in beautifully with their concert theme.  I have been given strict 

instructions to stay away from the concert practices as I need to have a surprise on the day.  The 5 classes each enjoyed a 

day at Kirstenbosch Gardens this week and they came back with new information, new terminology and many stories to 

tell. They are also enjoying problem solving and making decisions when building with their brand new OT blocks in the 

garden.    
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